SOUTHEASTERN SWIMMING OFFICIALS COMMITTEE

OCTOBER 3, 2009

New Minimum Standards:

The Officials’ Committee revised our Minimum Standards for Officials this past July.  We took information from United States Swimming and from a number of other LSCs in order to change our certification levels slightly and to revise when our officials have to retake the on-line tests to remain officials.
We added one certification level, that of MR – Meet Referee.  Now, when someone initially certifies as a Deck Referee, they will just be a deck referee and not be able to run a meet.  Once they have been certified as a Deck Referee for six months, and have demonstrated some knowledge of the system timing equipment and Hy-Tek meet manager program and have the aptitude or people skills to run meets, the Officials’ Committee member closest to them will certify them as a MR – Meet Referee.
When we made this change in July, virtually every referee that had been running meets was certified as a MR – Meet Referee.  The few exceptions were those individuals who had expressed no desire to run meets and a few others that we felt needed some additional training or guidance to be able to run meets.  But again, most of our referees who had run meets in the past can run meets now.

Currently, when a club sends a meet sanction request to Tom Healey, Tom forwards that request to Dave Smith, who keeps our officials’ database current, both within Southeastern and thru the on-line system inside the OTS – Officials Tracking System.  Dave checks the proposed meet referee in the sanction request against our database and if the individual is listed as a meet referee, sends an email back to Tom saying the meet is good to go.  Obviously Tom goes through additional checks before actually issuing a sanction for the meet in accordance with our Aquatics Guide which was revised last April.  If the proposed meet referee is not listed as a meet referee in our database, Dave contacts the Officials’ Committee member watching over that particular club and gets their input as to whether the proposed individual can run the meet, or if someone who is listed as a meet referee is planning on working at the meet.  Only then will an e-mail be sent back to Tom as to whether a meet is good to go or not.  Since we started this system a few months ago, only one meet sanction request was turned down when the proposed meet referee was really only certified as a Starter.  It took all of 2-3 days to correct the situation and get the meet sanctioned.  There have been several other meets where the Officials’ Committee members would discuss the proposed meet referees listed, but in all of those cases, any doubts were resolved in minimum time.
The age of timers has been changed from 15 years to 11 years which is the minimum standard utilized by USA Swimming. We hope that will help clubs recruit an adequate number of timers. 

Our goal when we made this change was to help insure successful meets.  We will continue to work towards that goal. 
Officials Clinic in San Antonio

USA Swimming is hosting a National Officials Clinic in San Antonio, October  8-10 2009.  This is a clinic for new referees or starters. Every LSC is allowed to send two officials and we are pleased to have John Fellows (Madison, Alabama) and Dana Frank (Nashville, Tennessee) represent Southeastern Swimming. 

Committee Changes

Trish Mitchell (Knoxville TN) has resigned from the Officials Committee to devote more time to other projects that will benefit USA Swimming and Southeastern Swimming. We thank her for all the work she has done to improve officiating in the East Tennessee area. Michelle Brown (Knoxville) will replace Trish  and we welcome her to the committee. We will provide her contact information on the southeastern swimming web site. 

Certification Cards   
National and local certification cards can now be printed directly from the USA web site. An official can view their history, test results and a detail report that shows positions and sessions worked by meet. It is the responsibility of the official to make sure the information is current  and proper credit has been given for the sessions they have worked. 
Radios for Championship Meets 

The Officials Committee is planning to purchase good radios for our Championship and Sectional Meets. The one training area we have been unable to address has been radio etiquette at our championship meets. USA Swimming regards this equipment essential to the execution of a high level meet. In the future we could be denied N2 and N3 official certification if we do not offer this training. These radios will be the property of Southeastern Swimming and will be available to any venue hosting a championship meet. Walter Smalley (West Tennessee) is in charge of researching and purchasing the radios at the best price possible. We hope to have them available February 2010.  
I would like to thank all the members of the Officials Committee for all the long hours and hard work they do on behalf of Southeastern Swimming. I would also like to thank all Southeastern officials who work tirelessly running meets locally for the benefit of our athletes. 
Stephanie Nadeau 
Officials Committee Chair
Southeastern Swimming 

